
In Prayer: 

Growing together as a Christ-centered community, worshipping God, extending our Anabaptist 
branch into our world, bearing the lasting fruit of discipleship, and planting the seeds for God’s  

reign through hospitality, service and reconciliation with God and others 

Thank you Zion family for your prayers in response to my  
announcement last Sunday regarding impending dialysis interven-
tion. Here’s the surprising way God is answering those prayers:  
in a visit with my oncologist Tuesday I learned that my kidney 
function has improved and that I won’t need dialysis in the fore-
seeable future and possibly not at all.  Join me in thanking God for 
his faithful guidance for each of us in our respective life journeys. 
  -Gerry Hosler 
 
Pray for those who are at Family Retreat at Drift Creek Camp.  
May they be enjoying rest, relaxation, fun and fellowship in their 
connections with others in our church family.  Pray for their safe 
travel home on Sunday afternoon. 

Thank you for joining us in worship today. Please contact our  
Church Office if you would like to be included in our church   
correspondence, if you would like prayer, or a pastoral visit. 

   ORDER OF SERVICE 
     -January 28, 2024- 

 
 
Prelude 
GATHERING 
     Welcome and Announcements 
     Call to Worship  
     Congregational Singing 
     Prayer for the Offering 
     Passing the Peace 
WORD 
     Congregational Singing 
     Children’s Story 
     Scripture Presentation: Mark 5:21-43  
     Sermon:  Jerry Barkman 
 RESPONSE 
     Response Song:  
     Prayers of the People 
SENDING 
     Benediction 

Prelude:  Lois Yoder 
Worship Leader:  Tom Brenneman 
Song Leader:  Jani VanPelt 
Children’s Story:  Chris Keady 

Thank you to our church family for the amaryllis bulb that Kay and 
Carolyn delivered to us.  We have been enjoying watching it grow 
and change into a beautiful red flower 
  —Lloyd and Shirley Martin 

Luci Coulombe—North Marion MS Girls Basketball 
Thur. Feb. 1, 4PM  Home game, HS Gym 3 
 
Emmitt Epp—91 School Boys Basketball 
Wed. Jan 31, 5PM 
Thur, Feb 1, 5PM and 6PM 

Yoder Family Support 
Your prayers and meals for the Levi Yoder family after his recent 
fall have been appreciated. He is recovering well and faces many 
weeks of limited mobility ahead before returning to work. As a 
church community we are accepting donations to lessen the finan-
cial impact of medical bills and loss of work. Contributions for the 
family can be dropped into the offering boxes. Please note “Levi” 
on the check memo or outside of the offering envelope. 



Valentine Care Packages 
We have nine college students studying from Oregon to 
Virginia.  If you would like to donate treats, snacks, 
notes, etc. please have items delivered to the Church 
by Sunday, February 11. Homemade goods as well as 

pre-packaged snacks are appreciated. Donations are also appreciat-
ed to cover the cost of postage.  Cash or checks, with “college care 
packages” in the memo.  

Sunday: 
 8:30am    Potluck Breakfast Fellowship 
 9:00am    Sunday School classes for all ages 
10:15am     Worship Service  
 6:00pm    Pickleball Open Gym 

This Week: 
Tuesday, 10:00am     Bible Study via Zoom 
                 6:30pm     Worship Commission meeting 
Thursday, 9:00am    Mennonite Women gathering 
                 6:30pm    Pastoral Leadership Team meeting 
 
Canby Adult Center Volunteers: Friday, February 2, 11:45am 
  Clark and Carolyn Yoder, Nancy Histand 
Nursery Schedule: 
This Week:  Stacy Berkey, Steve Masingila 
Next Week: Louise Gingerich, Jani VanPelt  
Worship Schedule: 
February 4:  Jesus Sends the Twelve, Steve Bomar 
February 11:  Transfiguration, Steve Bomar 
February 14:  Ash Wednesday Service, 6pm 
Budget Report:  Offering 1/21/24: $5,294.35  

Pacific Northwest Mennonite Historical Society Annual Meeting,  
Saturday, February 17, at Zion.  Luncheon at Noon. RSVP by  
February 9 for lunch only ($15/person) to Jerry Barkman at  
jbarkman@canby.com or 503-871-6413. Program at 1:30pm  
featuring “Russian Mennonites and the Recovery of an Anabaptist  
Vision” by Dr. Abraham Friesen.   

Annual Church Budget Meeting   
Sunday, February 4 

Following a Potluck Lunch 
Agenda items include  
 review of 2023 Budget Report  
 proposed 2024 budget offered for congregational approval 
 discussion of budget excess funds 
 update on solar project 
The congregational meeting is intended for both members and 
regular attenders and is an opportunity to better understand, ask 
questions, and discuss church budgeting as proposed by Zion 
Leadership Table.  If you have questions prior to the meeting,  
contact Stan Oyer, Administrative Chair (oyer@canby.com) 

Visit Centro Vida Feliz in Bolivia 
Zion has partnered with Wendell and Karen Amstutz and the work 
of Vida Feliz, a Senior Center located in El Torno, Bolivia, for years. 
To foster lasting connection we believe it is important for some in 
our local community to visit the ministry site in Bolivia and report 
back to the Zion congregation. Through a generous grant some 
funds have been set aside to support such a trip. This is a great  
opportunity to travel to a foreign country, grow in cultural aware-
ness, and spend time with the wonderful people of Bolivia. If you 
are interested please contact our missions representative  
Carolyn Yoder at cjgyoder@gmail.com or the church office at  
zionmc@canby.com  

Save the Date for “God Rocks!”   
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

Sunday, July 21—Thursday, July 25  

mailto:jbarkman@canby.com

